[image: image1.png]



       Aberuthven Primary School

    Newsletter

   August 2019
Dear Parents, Guardians, and Friends,
I am delighted to welcome all of our pupils back for another exciting and hardworking year and extend a very warm welcome to our new pupils joining us here at Aberuthven PS this year. 
Please take time to complete the Parent Suggestion box below. Any feedback you have is greatly appreciated. We operate an ‘Open Door Policy’ here at Aberuthven Primary School and I would invite you to contact me should you have any questions.

Staffing
Staffing remains unchanged this year. Miss Catriona Halkett will continue to be our Class Teacher in Primary 1-3. Mrs Fiona Connolly will continue as Class Teacher of P4-7 on a Monday and Tuesday and Mrs Nicola Tyrrell will be Class Teacher on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Mrs Fiona Connolly will be providing Reduced Class Contact Time to Teachers on a Wednesday.

Meet the Teacher

There will be an informal meeting for parents to come along and meet their child’s teacher on Monday 26th August at 3.15 pm. Information about class routines and homework will be shared. Please don’t worry if you are unable to attend as any information given out will be sent home the following day. Alternatively, you can arrange to meet with our Teachers at a mutually convenient time.
Trip to Edinburgh Book Festival

Please find below details for our whole school trip on Tuesday 27th August, 2019
Purpose: The purpose of the trip is to attend the Book Festival show ‘Lift Off’ by author Tracey Corderoy and illustrator Steven Lenton in the New York Times Main Theatre, Charlotte Square, Edinburgh. We hope that pupils will have the opportunity to have a book signed by both Ms Corderoy and Mr Lenton.

Kit: Children will need to bring a packed lunch, a drink and snack. Children will need to wear school uniform. They will need comfortable shoes to walk in and a waterproof jacket. Children will have the opportunity to visit the gift shop during our visit, however we would ask that each pupil bring no more than £15 to spend.

Timings: We will depart from school at 8am on a Sweeney’s coach. We expect to return to school before the end of the day. The children should return home as usual.
‘The Big Scottish Breakfast’
We will be hosting a fundraising event on Friday 6th September 2019 at 9.30am, where visitors can join us for breakfast for a small fee. All money raised will go to STV Children’s Appeal. More information to follow.
Parent Partnership 

The next meeting of our Parent Partnership will take place in School on Monday 2nd September 2019 at 6.30pm. We would be delighted if you could join us. Please contact David Bruce for further information.
Clothing
As the weather is getting cooler, please remember to send your child to school with a jacket or coat.

Please label all clothing and footwear with your child’s name. Please can you ensure that your child has a pair of indoor shoes that they can change into on arrival at school. Please can you ensure that your child has a change of clothing for PE with them on days specified by Class Teachers. Please ensure that any long hair is tied back. Jewellery (including earrings) should not be worn as this can pose a serious Health and Safety issue. If your child is unable to remove their studs themselves then a plaster will be given in order to cover them.
Drinking Water 
Children can bring in water bottles to have at their desk throughout the school day. Only water can be taken in classrooms. Please put your child’s name on the bottle. Pupils with us last session were issued a water bottle with their name on it.
Pantomime
We have arranged a visit to Perth Pantomime ‘Sinbad’ at Perth Theatre on Thursday 12 December at 10.30 am. Tickets are £8 per pupil. The PSA have kindly agreed to pay for the bus and children will be given a small bag of pick and mix bought from school funds.   We will return in time for a packed lunch in school.   This can be paid on Parentpay.
Harvest Service

We will be hosting a Harvest celebration and would be delighted if family, friends and members of our community could join us in Aberuthven Parish Church on Tuesday 24th September ‘19 at 2.30pm. We look forward to seeing you there.  We are collecting item for our Harvest table to pass on to the local food bank and would ask if you could, please send in one or two items of non-perishable food. Thank you.
Child Healthy Weight Strategy – Tayside Regional Improvement Collaborative
To support the development of a Child Healthy Weight Strategy the Tayside Regional Improvement Collaborative have created a consultation document for parents and carers. Leaflets will be sent home to provide further information in due course.

The collaborative working group would like to encourage all Parents to respond via the online questionnaire www.surveymonkey.com/r/NZBQ9JG .  The closing date of the survey is 30 September 2019.

HT Drop-In Days
I will be running an informal drop-in day per month in School, where all are welcome to pop in to discuss any element of our School life, ask any questions, discuss any ideas, initiatives or concerns you may have, at a time convenient to you between 9.30-3pm on the following dates.

      -      Monday 16th September 2019

      -      Monday 28th October 2019

      -      Monday 18th November 2019

      -      Monday 16th December 2019

      -      Monday 13th January 2020

· Monday 10th February 2020

· Monday 16th March 2020

· Thursday 30th April 2020

· Monday 25th May 2020

· Monday 15th June 2020

It would be lovely to see as many Parents/Guardians as possible. (Parents of future Primary 1 pupils are all more than welcome to pop in too!)
Head Lice
To avoid continual school outbreaks of head lice, it is important that all parents check their children’s heads regularly and at the same specified times throughout the year.  We have designated the first Sunday in every month as our BUG BUSTING Sunday so please check your child’s hair on that day.  We will remind you of the relevant date each newsletter
School Clubs

We are currently offering two exciting afterschool club opportunities. Our clubs will be available for a 4 week block on Thursday 12th September, Thursday 19th September, Thursday 26th September and on Thursday 3rd October 2019 from 3.15- 4pm.

-Miss Halkett will be working with the ‘Coding Club’, available to P2-7. (Limited spaces)
-Mrs Tyrrell will be holding a ‘Just Dance Club’, available to P1-7 
-Mrs Connolly will be holding a ‘Gardening Club’ for P2-7 on Tuesday lunchtime on 10th September, 17th September, 24th September and 1st October. (Limited spaces)
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Diary Dates   

August
Meet the Teacher


Monday 26th August ’19 at 3.15pm
Big Scottish Breakfast


Friday 6th September ’19 at 9.30am

Harvest Service



Tuesday 24th September ’19 at 2.30pm
(Please see Annual Events Calendar for upcoming events this academic year)
Please do not hesitate to get in touch should you require any further information.

Warmest wishes,
Nicola Tyrrell
Head Teacher 

After School Clubs – Thursday  12th Sept, 19th Sept, 26th Sept and on Thursday 3 October  2019 from 3.15- 4pm.
Name …………………………….

I agree to my child(ren) …………………………………  attending  the Just Dance Club(P1-7)  or Coding Club (P2-7)  on the above dates.    Please circle the club your child will be attending.

I note there will be no School Crossing Patroller on duty at 4.00 p.m. 

I will contact the school if my child will not be able to attend the club on a particular date.

Signed ………………………………………..               Date ……………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Lunchtime ‘Gardening Club’  P2-7    Tuesday Lunchtime on 10th Sept, 17th Sept, 24th Sept and 1st October.  ( Limited Spaces)

Name …………………………….

I agree to my child(ren) …………………………………  attending  Gardening Club on the above dates.    

Signed ………………………………………..               Date ……………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
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If you have any comments or suggestions which you wish to make us aware of please complete this slip and place it in the suggestions box in the school foyer.




















Pupil’s name:_________________    Class:___________   Signed:_______________      Date:___________
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